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DRAUGHT MINUTES
These are the Draught Minutes of the Agenda Conference of the Borough Council of North Plainfield, NJ held on  Monday,8 March  2010.  Every attempt has been made to make these as comprehensive and conclusive as possible.

However, as it is a draft document, it is not to be construed as a formal depiction of  the official conduct of business and is subject to revision up to and following the Governing Body’s  actual approval of same.  If changes are necessary, revised minutes will be posted to the website.

MINUTES of the Agenda Conference of the Council of the Borough of North Plainfield held on Monday, March 8, 2010 at 7:36 p.m. at the North Plainfield Community Center, 614 Greenbrook Road, North Plainfield, New Jersey.


PRESENT:


Council Members:
Mary H. Forbes




Robert Hitchcock





Lawrence La Ronde

Frank Righetti





Douglas M. Singleterry




Frank “Skip” Stabile, Council President 


Also Present:

Mayor Michael Giordano Jr.
David E. Hollod, Business Administrator
Eric M. Bernstein, Esq., Borough Attorney (7:43) 




Richard K. Phoenix, RMC, Borough Clerk

ABSENT: 

Council Members: 
Everett Merrill (excused)

The Pledge of Allegiance to the Flag was led by Mr. Hitchcock.

Council President Stabile requested a moment of silence for the men and women serving in our Armed Forces at home and abroad.


Council President Stabile read the following Notice of Compliance:


"This is an Agenda Meeting of the Council of the Borough of North Plainfield, scheduled by resolution of the Council adopted on December 28, 2009.  Adequate notice of this meeting was given pursuant to N.J.S.A. 10:4-6 et seq. by transmitting said notice to the Courier News and The Star-Ledger on December 29, 2009, by publication of the announcement in the Courier News of January 5, 2010 and by posting a copy of this notice on the bulletin boards in the Municipal Building and Memorial Library reserved for such purpose."

PUBLIC COMMENT:  
Frank D’Amore, 40 Willow Avenue, North Plainfield, suggested that all elected officials use standard Borough nomenclature as email addresses.
John Langenbach, 112 Jackson Avenue, North Plainfield, expressed his thanks to the Police Department and Rescue Squad for coming to his aid after he was struck by a motor vehicle. 
NEW BUSINESS:

1.
Maintenance of Veteran’s Gravesites – L.L.R.  Mr. La Ronde termed it a very worthwhile proposal and cause which need an appropriate strategy to move forward.  Mr. Stabile suggested reaching out to Mr. Scolari (who had provided the recent presentation) for what he is doing in South Plainfield.  Bringing the various scout groups into the project would be productive, and locally, former Councilman Freeman would be quite knowledgeable on the topic.
The Council President suggested that the project be prioritized so that the best foot could be put forward on behalf of the veterans for this Memorial Day.

Mr. La Ronde reminded that the project should not simply deal with the condition of the grounds, but that the marker stones also be given priority.  The topic should be kept alive as an Old Business item on the Council’s agenda.  Mrs. Forbes added her agreement.

2.
Model Ordinances (Nos. 10-01 & 10-02) – Private Storm Drain Inlet Retrofitting and Refuse Containers/Dumpsters – F.S.S.  Mr. Hollod indicated that the two model ordinances under first reading consideration tonight were self-explanatory, and that changes in stormwater and wastewater management would now include enforcement by more Borough entities.

3.
Master Plan Update – L.L.R.  Mr. La Ronde commented that the proposal was well-put and that it would be timely to have a Planning Board representative appear before the Governing Body at a possible future joint meeting to include the Council, Planning Board, Board of Adjustment and School Board.  Mr. Stabile advised that Mr. Righetti would be in touch with Mr. Fagan regarding a Master Plan update.
OLD BUSINESS:


1.  
9-11 Tenth Anniversary Committee – M.G.  The Mayor advised that all groups mentioned at the original meeting were being contacted so that the proposal would continue moving forward on a timely basis.

2.
Sustainable Jersey – Green Team – D.M.S.  Mr. Singleterry reported that the one-year appointments would soon move forward, and that the committee would be created by ordinance.  Further, he would forward the names of the committee candidates in time for the next meeting of the Council.  Mr. Stabile said that the process would likely be complete by the end of the year, and that Mr. Bernstein would craft the appropriate language for the creation ordinance.   Mr. Hitchcock interjected that he and Ms. Saloukas would represent the Shade Tree Advisory Board on the team, and the Council President concluded that the topic would be pursued further at the next meeting.
REPORTS OF BOARDS, COMMITTEES & COMMISSIONS   

Mrs. Forbes announced that the High School Concert Choir will perform March 15, 2010 at 7:00 p.m. and the High School Drama Club will present Grease.  West End School will have a fundraiser for Smile Train at the North Plainfield High School auditorium.  On March 31, 2010 the School Board will present its 2010 School Budget.


Mr. Hitchcock reported that the Historic Preservation Commission will meet tomorrow night with the Washington Park Association about the Rockview/Sycamore roadway improvements. 


Mr. La Ronde reported that they are still trying to re-organize the Rent Stabilization Board and resolve certain quorum problems.


Mr. Singleterry reported that the Economic Development Committee will meet this week.                                                                                                   

Motion to adjourn by Mr. La Ronde, seconded by Mr. Hitchcock and carried unanimously.


Meeting adjourned at 7:52 p.m.







Borough Clerk

Council President
03/08/10


